
Teddy Talk with Martin UMC friends and family  

No theme…just random thoughts for 10 weeks! 
Week 1 – “Relax” 

My presence will go with you, and I will give you rest. 
                                                                             Exodus 33:14  

It feels like only weeks ago we were all watching news as Covid-19 victims were being 
moved from hospitals to refrigerated trucks. It was surreal to me and most likely to you 
as well. The date March 11, 2020 was the day the World Health Organization declared 
the coronavirus outbreak a “pandemic.” Today is August 11, 2021, and the disease is 
back in full force seventeen months after the official announcement. It is like a 
Pandemic Round 2. 

Tragically, the death toll has risen in the United States and worldwide and the numbers 
will grow. With these thoughts in mind, you may find it odd that I would encourage you 
to “relax.” That’s exactly what I’m suggesting as a way of becoming a collective “one” to 
help each other through the problem.  

Try to imagine all of us gathered together by a mountain river, breathing fresh air, 
standing 6 feet apart, and praying. Not Pastor Lara, or Pastor Faiana or me praying 
alone, but all of us collectively asking God to bring us peace, good health, and an end to 
the bizarre disease that has invaded us. In this imaginary setting we are saying that no 
matter what is going on in the world, our souls are in perfect harmony. Collectively, we 
recognize that our souls live in perfection beyond time constraints. We all agree we exist 
in the infinite realm of God.  

Next we “relax”. We inhale the mountain air, hold it momentarily and release it in slow 
exhales that encourages each muscle in our body to soften and feel relieved of tension. 
We imagine in the depths of our soul, all is well. “It is well with my soul” are words 
Charles Wesley set to music so we would sing praises to God as affirmation our souls are 
well.  

Collectively we can all honestly say that “in the depths of my soul, all is well.” As I (and 
you) meditate on this truth, we relax into the infinite presence of God. Together our 
collective one world expresses itself in perfect harmony. God’s highest good is there in 
the silence as we contemplate peace and good will throughout the world we share. 

The pandemic’s return is frightening and deserves our attention to do all we can to bring 
an end to this “Covid 19 thing.” Generations of American’s before us made polio, 
smallpox, chickenpox, tetanus, measles, influenza and many more manageable through 
vaccinations for all. Wearing masks and distancing from others coupled with 
inoculation are not new ways to eliminate invisible diseases.  



The words in this TALK are a way of saying “Thank you” to the leadership team at 
Martin United Methodist Church and many other churches who, in addition to feeding 
the hungry, giving water to the thirsty, and praying for the sick and deprived people 
throughout the world, are also doing all that is possible to protect us from 
communicable disease. We should express our gratitude to local pastors, the Bishop, 
and other leaders in our church families who seek common good.  

As the collective one, we flow with ease and grace and goodness. As a collective one we 
relax into God’s presence, and grace, and a comforting awareness of God’s love for all 
humankind.  We relax into this blissful communion where we know perfect ease and 
become aware that all is well with our soul.  

At any time we can relax into the presence of God by making a divine shift in how we 
use our time. Each day as we find ourselves in a line, waiting for the next appointment 
or scheduled event, and in those moments, we are afforded a time to consciously seek 
relaxation. I have a personal routine to share with you now. It is simply something for 
each of you to consider when you are stressed over fear of pandemic, or feel 
uncomfortable due to the violent nature of other people.  

Take a power pause with a few consciously connected breathing exercises. Inhale deeply 
and feel the cleansing air enter your lungs. Exhale fully and experience the welcome 
release in muscles and mind. Whisper a prayer of appreciation for the everchanging 
beauty of nature, and rest assured that no matter where you are or what you are doing, 
the Divine presence of God is within your body and soul. 

 Relax into life today and always! 

Peace always, 
Ted 


